
 

  
  
   

 

 

To:    Education,   Health,   and   Environmental   Affairs  
From:    City   of   Havre   de   Grace  
Date:    February   18,   2020   
Re:    Senate   Bill   605   -   Public   Schools   -   Medical   Cannabis   -   Guidelines   for   Administration   to  
Students  
Position:    Support  

The   City   of   Havre   de   Grace   supports   SB   605,   also   known   as   “Connors   Courage.”    The  
legislation   requires   state   agencies   to   develop   policies   regarding   the   responsible   administration  
of   medical   cannabis   to   patients   enrolled   in   Maryland’s   educational   institutions.   

Citizens   living   in   the   City   of   Havre   de   Grace   and   throughout   the   State   of   Maryland   have  
experienced   positive   health   benefits   associated   with   the   use   of   medical   cannabis   to   treat   a  
myriad   of   conditions,   including   Autoimmune   Gastrointestinal   Dysmotility.    These   citizens   include  
students   who   are   currently   prohibited   from   using   their   prescribed   medication   on   the   grounds   of  
school   property.   

On   February   12,   2020,   the   Havre   de   Grace   City   Council   passed   Resolution   2020-01,   publicly  
declaring   a   position   of   support   for   SB   605.    The   City   believes   it’s   in   the   best   interest   of   public  
policy   to   allow   students   to   use   medically   prescribed   cannabis   while   at   school   and   supports   the  
policies   the   legislation   would   create.    The   City   of   Havre   de   Grace   is   asking   the   committee   to  
give   SB   605   a   favorable   report.   
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